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I am submitting this testimony in favor of SB0010 on behalf of the Maryland Legislative Coalition.  The 

Maryland Legislative Coalition is an association of activists - individuals and grassroots groups in every 

district in the state.  We are unpaid citizen lobbyists and our Coalition supports well over 30,000 

members.   

This bill will ensure that Maryland is NOT subsidizing businesses that produce renewable energy that is 
not clean. We are in a climate crisis, and we cannot afford to be spending any money on facilities 
continue to make the problem worse. Not only is it wasteful to subsidize businesses that continue to 
pollute, it makes it harder to meet the statutory greenhouse gas reductions that are required to reduce 
the harm caused by climate change.  
 

This bill will eliminate three types of energy from Maryland’s RPS: trash incineration, woody biomass, 
and refuse derived fuel.  All three of these types of energy production pollute the environment, harm 
nearby communities’ health, and contribute to climate change. Subsidizing them takes money away 
from the clean, renewable energy that we need, and it also tilts waste markets toward the worst 
methods of managing our waste. We should be subsidizing businesses that do not pollute the 
environment, like wind and solar power, and let the waste sector work on managing waste. 
 
Additionally, trash incineration causes tremendous health hazards, and we should not ever consider it a 
good source of renewable energy. 
 
Our members do not approve of state subsidies to businesses that pollute.  We support this bill and 

recommend a FAVORABLE report in committee. 


